OPEN BIBLE BAPTIST CHURCH



July 22, 2024

Dear Friends,

The past three months have been one of the busiest times in my life. In April we had some of our people out everyday; even on Sunday afternoons. They passed out gospel tracts and presented the gospel. 1500 gospel tracts were passed out and 62 accepted Christ as their Saviour.

In May we had our 20th annual Cowboy Camp Meeting Revival. God blessed with 22 salvations and many decisions for the cause of Christ. We also had our high school and kindergarten graduations. Summer camps went well with many of the young people making life changing decisions.

June was another busy month. Mission trip folks came from Florida(four different groups), California, and North Carolina. God gave money to remodel and enlarge rooms for the school. The mission trip folks not only raised money, but they did the work. We had 44 saved.

In July we had VBS with the Walkers again this year. What they do is absolutely amazing. We ran buses for each service and had good crowds. It was only the second time since covid we had to set out more chairs. During VBS we had 49 saved.

In the middle of all that I preached in Florida and Maryland. We ended our summer programs on July 21st. We had former Florida Gator and Pro football player for the Atlanta Falcons and Denver Broncos, Mr. Billy Henson. As you can tell we had summer jump not summer slumps. In my late 70's I still feel I can serve God. Please pray for me. This old gray mule ain't what he used to be. Thanks for allyou do, it means a lot.

I just remembered we go to youth conference this week, when I say a busy three months it was that and more. Thanks be to God we say 177 saved!

Until He comes or I go,

Brother Chitty Col 1:18

> Missionary Donald J. Chitty PO Box 340 Waterflow, NM 87421

Phone: 505-598-5019 Cell: 505-486-3300 Missionary Don Chitty Jr.

PO Box 1145

Waterflow, NM 87421

Phone: 505-598-5019 Cell: 505-486-0127